

Intergroup – April 24, 2025

Ben read the traditions

Prior minutes read – Bill motioned to approve and Ben seconded.

Treasurer – Ben

Income: Midtown group \$35, Early birds \$75, Clocktower \$30, Special events \$1100

\$1240 total income

\$4709.33 ending balance

\$244 to renew po box to be paid

Treatment Chalice – met 04-17, balance \$33.47. after rent. Discussed bridging the gap, the committee at area agreed that treatment committee should handle. Created an email group – to be sent. May reach out to DCM's if needed. Still looking to change bank as they can't get statements. Next meeting third Thursday in May. Currently not budgeted anything but may need money for rent and/or pamphlets for Centerpointe.

Corrections – Bill – met 4-1, balance \$53.21, have 4 men and 4 woman volunteers going into city county jails which is a vast improvement. We could double that and still have a need. CCCL is going fine. Reception/Treatment we are getting regular meetings back there. Old Business – AA corrections prelease program and Jim H will be the volunteer. Reached out to Central Office asking if we can use their address. Do need grapevines for city county jail. First quarter full report: 2025 beg balance \$7.51, 1st quarter disbursement \$170.62, paid rent \$30.00, bought 6 soft cover big books, \$94.92 and ending balance is \$53.21. Meet next May 6th at 6:30 at meeting place room 1c, lower floor. Question from district 22 – there have been a number of people sending in volunteer applications and aren't hearing back? Bill said - probably City County Jail? It's always slow there, takes 2-3 months usually and one of the women was out on medical leave probably slowing it down even more. Sometimes you may need to resubmit the application. Contact Bill if resubmitting doesn't get it resolved.

Website – not here, but everything up to date

Hotline – Jerry, 30 calls, a number of hangups, 2 requests to speak to someone, and a 3rd one was marked as declined, but not sure what that means. They had tried 3 people.

PICPC – working on tear away flyer, went over workbooks, talking with Area picpc chair – about using the 800 number for the flyer. Looking at retirement homes, but then realized that's already being discussed. Trying to look where they want to go next.

Special Events – report from Brandy \$1786.26 beg balance, \$1100 to go to intergroup, \$686.26 ending balance. Next event budget is \$300. Had great turnout at Easter Egg events, with close to 150 attending. Ran out of food. Lake day is next on Memorial Day at Pawnee Lake.

District 3 – \$1800 balance (ish), discussed area business meeting and area reunion. Will meet 5-17 to discuss at 1:00 at meeting place, 3rd deck. Planning a founders day event 06-22 at the meeting place Bill is speaking.

District 21 – didn't meet due to Easter

District 22 – Ali, met 4-16, \$948.73 beg balance, back rent paid \$140 to church, ending balance \$792.73. \$125 contribution from searching and fearless, \$109 paid for area attendance, \$32.00 stop check reimbursement to dcm. Dist 22 having workshop on workshops 5-31, 1-4 speaker panel, and also will have the area literature chair. \$210-\$225 budgeted for it. Will meet again to discuss on 5-3.

District 29 – no report

Group reports

Ladies Big Book – going well, working on business meeting inventory.

Old Business

Treatment – Bridging the gap – to dcm's or treatment, we need to take it to the dcm's to make sure they have a voice.

- See treatment notes above

Discussion that intergroup isn't meeting remote community's needs, retirement centers, nursing homes, assisted living centers, etc.

- Sundry Night workshop on board
- Monday night stag on board
- No objections
- Dave wrote to GSO – it's been renamed, requested workbook on it. Talked to former delegate, Area already supports this in the Accessibilities, Treatment, and Remote Communities committee. This was bigger than Dave expected, he was just looking at the items above. He'd like to attend treatment and see how they want to support it.
 - Discussion – think it's a great idea to just stand up this smaller portion of the committee rather than the larger scope of the area committee. Especially since there are volunteers to do this already.
 - Discussion – think it could be a subcommittee of the treatment committee and still be a standalone.
 - Discussion – treatment committee struggles to get volunteers for what they need to cover, concerned about it falling back to them.
 - Discussion on overall shortage of volunteers for all the committees, but, feel like the volunteers would be different for this targeted group.
 - Dave and Chalice will talk more about this

Charlie would like to eliminate the Lincoln intergroup meeting list.

- Tabled to discuss next month

New Business

Brandy attended picpc area meeting, talked about the hotline and if Lincoln wanted to still keep one. The group was on board with getting rid of all others and keeping just the area one. We are paying for duplicate services. Central Office pays for the Lincoln Hotline, not intergroup.

They are on a per call basis. But, it's each call they call a volunteer for – so if they have to call 10 people, they are charged for 11 calls. Some of them are also for central office when they are closed. Not quite sure what Area pays, but believes it's a lower charge than Central Office pays. Brandy will send Jerry the Area contact info,

Bill motions to close, Chalice seconds. Meeting closes

In Service, Dawn S